Agenda: 08.06.09

Item: 9a3iii
MEMO
TO: District Manager
FROM: G1S/Engineering Technician
SUBJECT: ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT STATUS REPORT
WEEK ENDING JULY 31, 2009
DATE: July 30, 2009
RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the Board of Directors review and file the Engineering Department status
report for the week ending July 31, 2009,

BACKGROUND:

CAMP CAMPBELL FACILITIES IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

Staff is working with the District Manager, the Director of Operations, and Camp Campbell’s
Project Engineers to finalize the water system design requirements for the planned improvements
within the Camp Campbell property. District staff met with the Project Architect/Engineer 1o
discuss all of the water system and meter sizing related aspects of the Project.

PROPOSED LOT SUBDIVISION AND MAIN EXTENSION - LOCKEWOOD LANE AREA

Staff 1s working with the District Manager, the Director of Operations, and the
Owner/Developer of a parcel near the intersection of Lockewood Lane and Estrella Dr. in Scotts
Valley. The proposed project would create 6 new lots and the owner would install approx. 550°
of 6”water main and 2 fire hydrants.

VARIOUS PROJECTS

Staff is working to assist several customers and their contractors to provide water system flow
information for their domestic water meters and fire sprinkler system installation projects. Staff
is adding the Felton water system information to the 800 Scale Water Distribution System Map.

Rob Menzies
GIS/Engineering Technician
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